Facilities Committee Meeting
August 20, 2015

The Penn Manor School Board Facilities Committee meeting was called to order by Mrs. Johnna
Friedman at 8:02 a.m. in the board room at Manor Middle School on Thursday, August 20, 2015.
The following board members were present: Mrs. Johnna Friedman, Mr. Ken Long, and Dr.
Richard Frerichs. Present from the Penn Manor administrative staff were Dr. Mike Leichliter,
Mr. Chris Johnston and Dr. Peggy Anastasio. Also present were Mr. Denny Coleman, Mr. Larry
Levato from Crabtree, Rohrbaugh, Pastor Steve Heitland and Mr. Paul Borin from Crossway
Church.

A motion to approve the minutes of the October 15, 2014 meeting was made by Mr. Long and
seconded by Dr. Frerichs. The minutes were approved on a voice vote.

The representatives from Crossway Church discussed future development of their 76 acre
property and the possibility of collaboration with the district.

Mr. Levato updated the Committee on the renovation project at Pequea Elementary. Currently
the project is on schedule and all of the trades are working well together.

Mr. Levato reviewed the proposed Conestoga Elementary renovation project. Target date for the
renovation to begin is June 10, 2016.

Mr. Coleman reported on the status of various district capital 2015 projects.

Dr. Leichliter presented a draft brochure to be mailed to the community for high school master
plan/community engagement meetings during 2015-2016.

The meeting adjourned at 9:16 a.m.

Respectfully submitted,
Cindy L. Rhoades, Administrative Executive Secretary



